
Hello Year 9,

I hope you are well and keeping 
safe. I also hope all of your families 
are keeping well in this challenging 
time.

I wanted to take this opportunity to 
thank our key workers for all they 
are doing. It is really important we 
stay home to protect not only the 
vulnerable but to keep our 
keyworkers safe. Please help to 
protect our NHS. This bulletin is 
dedicated to our key workers.

Take care

Ms Johnson 
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A day in the life of a key worker by Antzela Manthou
My dad is a key worker as he is an electrician, which installs and maintains all the electrical and power 
systems for homes, building and many more. When the coronavirus began to expand, he started going 
to work wearing gloves and masks, and using a lot of hand sanitizer. He is going to work only 3 days a 
week and the 2 days he stays at home sending certificates and working from home. But on the 
weekends, he spends time with us, cooks for us, we go to the park and play basketball (to keep 
ourselves healthy) and many other things. When he is working in Central London, it is not busy 
anymore, there are way more less people going to work, and there are no more rush hours. He keeps 
distance with his colleagues and always wear gloves when touching stuff or working. When he works at 
home he helps his colleagues to their job and makes sure they are doing the right thing, so he doesn’t 
have to do extra work. He is now working half day, or a few hours and getting more breaks than usual, 
as he has 3 days at work, 2 days working from home and 2 days staying with us. Since the coronavirus 
started, the positive thing is that he can spent more time with us and cook for us (which he makes very 
tasty food) and many other things that we all enjoy. We are all keeping healthy and we are all safe. On 
the other hand, the negative thing is that we are not earning the same amount of money that we used 
to earn, so we will not make any future holiday trips and we can’t waste all the money at one go, so we 
have to spend it wisely. Finally, we are all safe and healthy and that’s what matters.

Having working parents by Brianna Smith Graham
My mum is a nurse and has to work during the pandemic to fight covid-19, my brother and sister go to 
school every day whilst I stay home. I don’t feel comfortable with this because I worry that my mum is 
in danger, she had to buy some of her own PPE which I don’t agree with because they should be sorted 
and don’t need to buy their own. They are not protected enough, when she comes home she has to 
Dettol her car and run upstairs to the shower and I have to wait for her to then say hi and give her a 
hug. I also worry about my step dad because he has to get on tubes and trains to get to London and it is 
the same when he comes home, so 5 days a week I am home alone and if my mum and step dad were 
to come home late, I am on standby to pick my brother and sister up. I have very big responsibilities I 
have to do school work, the dishes, look after my 3 cats and the fish and tidy the house if it is messy, 
this stresses me out. 

Y9 top achievement point receivers

Acts of kindness during the coronavirus outbreak

Dylan Aziz

Kasey Howard

Year 9 pets 
of the 
week 

Student Quiz: Guess the teachers!

Can you guess who these HT staff are 
as children? 

Year 9 work hall of fame Sultan Gruzel

Grace Heywood

“Capitalism has delivered on its promise of Wealth and Income for all” 

Capitalism is an economic and political system in which as country’s trade and 

industry are controlled by private owners for profit, rather than by the state. Some 

benefits of capitalism are that the consumers are free to choose products that 

they want and incentives to be rich and to encourage innovation for the future. 

Some disadvantages are that capitalism tends to lead to large inequality in 

society and its prone to “boom and bust” in economic cycles. 

Democracy is a system of government by the whole population or all the eligible 

members of a state, typically through elected representatives. Some benefits of 

democracy are that it protects the interest of citizens and it makes for a 

responsible and stable administration. Some disadvantages are that decision-

making is very time-consuming and reps may not always agree with those they 

represent. 

The average household disposable income in the UK way £29,400 in the 

financial year ending 2019, up by 4% (£400) compared with 2018 after 

accounting for inflation. The rise in the average income has occurred during a 

period where the employment rate grew 0.5% percentage points while real total 

pays for employment increased by an average of 1% across the 12 months in 

2019 compared with 2018. This shows that the employment rate grew meaning 

young people or anyone that wanted a job there was a slightly higher chance of 

you getting it. This means that my sister was able to get a job and uphold that job 

which some of the money she gave went to her savings and paid for some of the 

rent as she is gaining responsibility in the house. 

 

The Lorenz curve show the cumulative wealth of each wealth decile, it shows 

that the lowest 38% of individuals have zero property wealth. The top 20% own 

Ruby Gunes

Captain Tom Moore has walked 100 lengths of his 
back garden. On Thursday 16th April, Captain Tom 
Moore completed his final 10 laps out of his 100. 
Tom is going to continue to walk, raise money for 
our NHS heroes, and spread some cheer around the 
world whilst doing so. Watch Tom on the move on 
his YouTube channel https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4V2b25sB9jf33aQlKCO8cQ
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Last school week Since Lock down

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4V2b25sB9jf33aQlKCO8cQ


Hello Year 9,
I have spent a large proportion of my working day since Easter speaking to your parents. I am very proud of how most of 
you are coping with lock-down and the resilience you are showing in keeping physically and mentally healthy.

Through phone calls and emails, your parents have shared with me so many positive ways in which you have adapted your 
lives, which wouldn’t have happened under normal circumstances. Why not share your ideas (and photos) with Ms 
Johnson and me so that we can publish some in our next News Bulletin? Here are some examples of the heart-warming 
ways you and your families are enjoying your time.

One boy in Year 9 and his family have bought a dart board. They are having so much fun enjoying games together and are 
all improving their mental arithmetic whilst keeping score.

Salvatore Bellini (Year 10) is working hard with his dad at their allotment. He has spent hours digging, has built a bench 
and is even looking after the chickens!

One Year 10 family are challenging each other with puzzles being sent home from sister’s primary school (eg, how many 
words can you make out of the word MAGNIFICENT?). Three generations are taking part - at the moment granddad is 
winning! 

Mrs Albury is making a scrap-book of all the wonderful things that Jessica (Year 7) and William (Year 9) are doing during 
lock-down. These include the fantastic school work they are producing, positive emails home and entries in the Principal’s 
E-Book. Also she is recording ways in which they are helping at home, including cooking and gardening.

Please share your good ideas so that your friends and other families may also benefit – don’t forget to send a photo!

Take care and email me at any time. 

Mrs Amatruda
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A message from Mrs Amatruda – HT Mental Health Lead and Y9 AYAC

Celebrating our NHS heroes
Some of our lovely Year 9s and their families wearing blue on Thursday to celebrate 

our NHS workers

Art Work Project
While many of us 
have the support 
and company of 
friends, family 
members, and 
neighbours. A vast 
number of our 
clients are 
experiencing 
lockdown alone.
We would love to 
brighten their day 
with some lovely 
paintings and 
drawings from 
children across the 
county.
So if you have a 
budding artist at 
home, get involved 
and send a picture 
of their creations 
to comms@hertsind
ependentliving.org

mailto:comms@hertsindependentliving.org

